

2025 London Conference Royal College of Music, London January 2-5, 2025 Call for Conference Presentation Proposals

Dr. Claire Fox Hillard and the 2025 International Conductors Guild Conference Committee would like to invite ICG members to submit a potential conference presentation proposal that will be of interest to all conductors who attend this year's conference at the Royal College of Music, London.

This year's Conference Committee will review the proposals and inform each presenter of their selection. While all proposals are welcome, special preference will be given to British music or conducting topics including British conductors, works, and/or methodologies, etc.

The particulars:

- I. Proposals must be clear and concise and related to the profession of conducting.
- II. Presentations must be 30 minutes, or less, and will include 10 minutes for questions.
- III. Presenters must be members of the International Conductors Guild.
- IV. Presenters must register for the London Conference.
- V. All expenses related to the Conference must be borne by the presenter.
- VI. All presentations will be recorded.
- VII. All accepted presentations must be submitted to the ICG by December 1, 2024.

In order to be considered as a potential conference presenters, you must complete <u>THIS FORM</u> and submit it to the ICG by Friday, August 30, 2024.

Additionally, once the above form is submitted, you must email your headshot, resume, and any other pertinent materials related to your presentation proposal to:

dominique@internationalconductorsguild.org

The ICG will provide selected presenters with airfare and hotel discount information when they complete the conference registration form which will be available soon.

International Conductors Guild conferences provide a wonderful networking opportunity for conductors, composers, and anyone associated with the art and profession of conducting. This is a fantastic opportunity for doctoral candidates to present their papers, or for those who are already published to share the knowledge and research they have created and need to share with the field.

If you have any questions, please contact Jan Wilson, Executive Director at: guild@internationalconductorsguild.org

We welcome all proposals and can't wait to see you in London!



